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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JAMES D. BORTERFIELD: Good
morning. I'm Administrative Law Judge Jamés D. Porterfield,
the presidiﬁg officer assigned by the Dffice of
Administrative Law Judges, the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission to hear the matter captioned Hubert J. Franklin
versus Conneaut Lake Park, Inc. Trustees at Docket C-20629158
and Carol McClenahan versus Conneasut Lake Park, Inc. Trustees
at Docket C-20029214.

It being February the 25th, 2004, now shortly after

10:00 a.m., it's the date, time, and place set pursuant to

notice of the pafties dated most reeently February 13th,
2003. Ms. McClenahan, excuse me for interrupting myself. 1
just noticed there is another hearing notice scheduling your
hearing for April the 16th.

MS8. McCLENAHAN: 1 was unaware of that.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: There has to be something wrong
with that. There's so many hearing notices in this case. I
know there is another one scheduling you today, but anyway,
in any event, this mbnning Carol McClenahan has entered an
appearance in her own behalf, Hubert J. Franklin, Jr., an
appearance in his own behalf, ahd William J. Gregg, Esquire
an appearance on behalf of the respondent, Conneaut Lake Park
Inc. Trustees.

These complaints have not been fermally consolidated,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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because I'm not sure if there are common facts or common
issues. Consequently, we're going to undertake to deal with
the complaint, Mr. Franklin's complaint in any event. I'm
gorry. We're going to deal with Miss McCleﬁahan's'ccmplaint
first.

Initially, that complaint Was’assignedvto
Administrative Law Judge John Corbett, Jr., Esquire, and it
was Subsaquently assigned to me to be dealt with a companion
complaint to Mr. PFranklin's.

The McClenahan complaint was filed on Canuary the
13th, 2003, and the complaint alieges that apparently
Conneaut Lake charged or it undertook to charge customers for
waler line repalrs, and the complainant alleges thét the line
repairs had already been paid for by homeowners, and I don't
know -- do you still have a complaint against the Conneaut
Lake, Miss McClenahan? |

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yeah. My situation has not changed.
The line repairs were'*? |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Let me administer an oath or
affirmation with you. Then you can kind of backtrack and go
through your complaint. I see you have an addendum to it
that's rather lengthy with some backup. Would you raise your

right hand, please.

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Whereupon,
‘CAROL McCLENAHAN,
having been duly swoern, testified as‘folldws:k
DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Would you state your full name and
address, please.

MS. MCCLENAHAN: Carol BAnn McClenahan. 582 Mohawk
School Road, Edinburg, PA 16116.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Is that the service address of --
the address at which vou received service from Conneaut
Lake? |

MS&. McCLENAHAN: No, it's not.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1Is it a recreational home, the

service area, the place where you receive service from

Conneaut Lake?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes. It's a summer cottage.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Located, I présumex in or abhout
Conneaut Lake? |

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes.

JUDGE,PORTERF:ELD: Tell me when your complaint -- the
facts that led up to your complaint first occurred.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Well, it all began in the summer of

2001 when the line had started to leak and cause erosion of

‘the rcad and large puddles. One of the other neighbors who

1s more of a full-time resident than we are took it upon

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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hirself to try to figure this situation out with the park.

The park told them that they were not responsible for
mainﬁaining the water line leakages and that wé, the
homeowners who used the water from that 1ine; would hrave to
pay for it. So this all happened in small increments. They
patched twice.

| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: When you say they,.who is they?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Mike Pierce, I believe, who is the
park cverseer of the water line, I guess. _Eefs in
conjunction with the park somehow. He's an excavator, I
believe. He was the one contacted to do the repairs.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Was this a public rcad or private
10ad? | |

MS. McCLENAHAN: Well, that‘s something that I
couldn't answer really. I don't know.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You don't know whether it's a
township road, a state road, or part of a development?

MS. MCCLENAHAN: It*é a road that leads to the Fish
Commission boat launch ramp"}

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The Pennsylvania Fish Commission?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD. 1Is it a paved road?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Not all paved, Part of it is paved,
part of it is not. It veers off like -- the line they

replaced is half under the paved section and half under the

e

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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dirt section.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: In what municipality or
governmental unit do you actually live? When I say live,
your recreational cottage, what municipality?

MS. McCLENAHAN: It's township --

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What is it called?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Can you help me? 1Is that Summit
Township?

MR. FRANKLIN: Summit Township.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Summit Township?

MR. FRANKLIN: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: We're having a little trouble with
our connection with Ms. McClenahan.

MS. MCCLENAHAN: I'm SOrTY.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you knecw, Summit Township, does
it maintain the road where the water line is?

‘MS. McCLENAHAN: I don't believe anyone maintains the
dirt section. I do not know who maintains the paved secticn.

| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1In any event, so as far as you
know, you receive water service from Conneaut Lake Park?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You were told back in 2001 that

the homeowners were responsible for repairing a distribution

line, a leak in the distribution line; is that correct?

MS. MeCLENAHAN: - Correct.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-715Qf
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Did in fact the homeowners repair

this leak?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes. We paid for the repair.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: To whom did you pay?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Let me check my billings. I think it

was Mike Pierce again. I believe it was Mike Pierce.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: So far as you know, Mike Pieice ig
associated with Conneaut Lake Park, Inc.?

MR. FRANKLIN: He's a contractor.

MS. MCCLENRHAN: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: He's a Contfactor?

MS. McCLENAHAN: He's not Only erployed by them. No.
He's a private business who does work for the park. Yes, it
wéa Michael J, Pierce Centracting. |

JUDGE PCRTEHFIELDf So what is your complaint?

MS. MCCLENRHAN: My complaint is I pay a water fee, an
annual water fee, like evervone else who was on that water |
iine. And because of some stipulation that the park has told
these people who dealt with the other neighbors who were in
contact with the park over these issues, that yeafs ago when

that water line was installed by a Mrs. Berger, they told her

they would provide water, but they would not maintain the

zine.
Now, this is a story that has come about cver the last

two years since these leaks started to occur that I never

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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knew up until then, because oﬁr'watér line leaks had been
priorly repaired by thé park. &and it was just sirce 2001
that this story about the Berger line not being maintained by
the park has come to surface, to my knowledge.

I want to know if it‘skthere, is it legal for me to be
paying the same amount of water fee every year as everyone
else using the park's water but not getting maintenance on a
leak on the line when everyone else is?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I understand your complaint now.
Rasically, you're being discriminated against unfairly
because for the very same fee some customers receive
maintenance on the'discribution lines and you do not.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Every customer receives maintenance,
except seven of us.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: There are seven on this sc-called
Berger line?

| MS. McCLENAHAN: True.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Could you estimate what you have
=~ to your knowledge, you didn't pay anything for
maintenance on the line before 20017

MS. McCLENAHAN: No, I did not.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: How long have you -- what is the
address of the service property? |

MS. MéCLENAHAN: It's -- I'm trying to think of that

address. It's -- 11057 I think is the house number, and the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150




Jod

16

17
18
i3
20

21

23
24

25

street name is Charles Street. It has -- that's another one
of these things that's changed over the years. Since I don't
ever receive mail there, I teally am not sure what it's
iiste& as. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 11057 Charles Street, that's in |
Conneaut Lake, PA? |

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes. I'm not sure if that's
accurate. Put a question mark beside that. I'm not sure.

MR. FRANKLIN: It's a road that's used by --

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1Is this Mr, Franklin?

MR. FRANKLIN: Yes. It's a road used by the Fish
Commission that goes into the Fish Commission lodge, and this
road is an extension of that road going into the Fish |
Commission lodge. |

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: The road kind of veers off into
the Fish Commiséién and -~

MR. FRANKLIN: It's a straight road.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: It's a straight road. Okay.

MR. FRANKLIN:‘~The road comes off of Comstock.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Comstock?

MR. FRANKLIN: Right. The main road’coming in from
this road that comes off on it o the Fish Commission's is
Comstock.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr Franklin, I'm being out of

l. ofder here asking you a couple questions, but you may know.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Do you know if the Pennsylvania Fish‘Commission receives
water from Conneaut Lake?

MR. FRANKLIN: No.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You don't kaow?

MR. FRANKLIN: They don't receive water.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What is their source of water
supply, do you know?

MR. FRANKLIN: Out of the lake.

'JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Out of the laked

MR. FRANKLIN: They have nothing there that needs
water, and these johns that they put in are self—contained.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I see. Thank you. When did you

. acguire ~- provisionally we'll call it the Charles Street

property, Miss McClenahan, when did you acquire that
property?

MS. McCLENARHAN: 1990.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: As we said before, it wasn't until
2001 that there were any major leaks in the distribution line
to your knowledge; 1s that right?

MS. McCLENAHAN: No. That's not qguite right. There

were several leaks prior to 2001 which were fixed by the

park.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Whether by contractor or park
personnel?

MS. McCLENAHAN: I think it was park personnel, but I

b g
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wasn't there at the time. I can't say for sure,

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: But in 2001 some representazive of
the park told you or told homeowners similarly situated that
it was your responsibility to repair the distribution line
leaks? |

| MS? McCLENAHAN: That's right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Just while’I'm,thinking out loud,
if it costs Conneaut Lake Park money to supply water, they're
losing water. Conneaut Lake~Park’-- I mean, do you
understand that, Miss McClenahan? |

MS. MCCLENAHAN: They've lost lots of water over the
years, because those leaksybecame‘almost,like‘ not just
puddles, but they were huge, huge, wet areas that leaked the
whole season.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 'Could.you estimate how much you
@aid whether Mr. Pierce or whomever to repair leaks between
2001 and the present?

MS\ McCLENAHAN: Almost $700 was my share. Multiply
that by seven and you'll get your total.

MR. FRANKLIN:’ I would like to interject here, too,
Judge. This recad is alsc used by the Fish Commission. They
have a parking area right in front of the lodge area, and |
also Summit Township has fire trucks that‘come in there and
£i11 up their trucks on top of this road, which arekvery

heavy.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDSE PORTERFIELD: They're £illing up their trucks
out of the lake?
MR. FRANKLIN: Yes. They park in this area, usually

this road. BAny contractor who is building houses also use

it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Your point in part is that the
heavy fire trucks and so forth couid the damage distribution
lines?

MR. FRANKLIN: That's correct.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Just the general traffic, there's a
lot of beat launch traffic going over this line daily.

MR. FRANKLIN: In fact, they have to worry about,theée
trucks moving into theirv~~ they have a fence there, backing
into it, breaking it periodically.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The Fish Commission?

MR. FRANKLIN: Well, the people that use the launch,
the fishermen.

M8, McCLENAHAN: 1It's our fence that we're getting
knocked down occasionally by people.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Gregy, do you have any
questions for Ms. McClenahan?

MR. GREGG: Yes, Judge. I have a few questioﬁs for

- Mrs. McClenahan.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

B8Y MR. CREGG:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Q@ First of all, Mrs. McClenahan, I'm not sure if you |

made this clear or not, but it's correct, is it not, that as
of August of 2002 you and the other property owners have been
notified that Conneaut Lake Park has assumed ownership and
maintenance of that water line; correct?

A No. Your date is wrong. I believe it‘was -~ T10.
That's right. 1t was August 2002. You're correct.

Q  That was because as of Rugust of 2002 the

 contractor was going to stand behind it for one year?

A Right.

Q Following that one year then the park as of 2003
would be fully respohsible?

A Correct.

Q So in terms of any future prcbléms, we wouldn't

~anticipate that the owners themselves would have any -- bear

any expense in this regard. Do ycu agree with that?

A Well, that's my understanding, yes. Has it beén
carved in stone? I don’t know. | |

Q It is in writing though; is that correct?

A  Well, T have a éapy of that, and it is signed by
-« let me see who signed that
| 0 I have one that's signed by Gene Rumsey, general
manager. Is that the one you have?

:3 I'm still turning to‘it* Yes, Gene Rumsey. It is

addressed to Michael Pierce. 1It's not addressed to me.

COMN.ONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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0 Mike Piercerwas the contractor that you folks
hired. Now, am I correct then that the basis fci the park
stating now that they will assume responéibility for that
watexr line is that now the line has been repaired’and brought
up to proper specifications? Is that your understanding of
how that came about?

A My understanding is that the line‘has been
teplaced with brand new line.

}Q Correct. You mentioned that you had heard this
story within the past two years about what happened years ago
and that the fact that the line was installed and that the
park said that they would sell water but they wouldn't

maintain it. Is that what you're telling the Judge is the

story youtve now heard?

A I heard that in 2001 for the first time about the
maintenance part.

Q Actually, that's éqnsistent with . and I think
they're made part of record, Judge, but there is a series of
letters that Ms. McClenahan had provided -- ;

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I think that was Mr. Franklin that
provided those letters. Maybe it was Ms. McClenahanQ Are
they attached to the complaint?

MR. GREGG: Yes,rYéur Honor.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Thcse are my letters, I believe.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Perhaps we could identify it .

COMMONWERLTH REPCORTING COMPANY ({717) 761-7150
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This is a bit strange, Mr. Gregg, but pleadings in the BUC
proceedings are not part of the re&prd unless so made. What
I'1l do is identify Ms. McClenahan's complaint and the
attachments as ALJ Exhibit No. 1.

MR. GREGG: Okay.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Similarly, I1'1ll identify Mr.
Franklin's complaint as ALJ Exhibit No. 2 so we can get those
into the record. Go ahead. I'm sorry.

BY MR. GREGG:

Q Do you have those series of letters with you

| today, Mrs. McClenahan?

A Yes, 1 do.

Q@ Could I ask you first to refer to the april isth,
2001 letter that was written'by Tom and Patty Baldwin?

i Ckay.

Q Are they one of the seven preperty owners?

A  Yes, they are.

Q | When it saYs, "Dear Neighbor," that would refer to
7ou and’the others that they were corresponding with?

B Yes.

Q 1f you turn your attention to the second
paragraph?

& Rll right.

Q The second line there, if you could read that

whole second line into the record?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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A "It appears that the problem is the old
one-and-a-nalf inch" --

0 You'vé got a different létter than I'm looking
at. Sorry!

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I'm looking at one that begins,
"We are your neighbors.”

MR. GREGG: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELDi You were referring to the second
paragraph, Mr. Gregg?

MR. GREGG: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Beginning, "Sometime the week

ofrs

MR. GREGG: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have that letter, Ms.
McClenahan?

MS. McCLENAHAN: No. I have cne that's ~-- wait a
minute. Here it is. I'm sorry. I was on the subsequent
one. The second line of the second paragraph.

BY MR. GREGG:
Q Yeg. Yes, ma'am.

A “Park authorities turned off the water and refused

TO repair the line because they do not own the water lines on

our street. "
Q 1f you go further down where it says, "discussed

the situation with park employees," continue reading that.

~——

B UL U
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a "We visited the park office and discussed the
situation‘with park employees, who related that a private
owner had the lines installed many years ago with the
stipulation that the park was not responsible for maintenance
of the lines and that our only connection with the park is
that they supply the water through’our lines.r

0 So that's consistent with the story that you had
been hearing about the park?s responsibilities; is that
correct?

A That's consistent‘with the story, as you called
it, from‘2001, Correct. I have asked you, Mr. Gregy, to
produce the papers that are showing this on the Berger file.
I have not heard from you.

Q That was probably because we received a letter
from you on February 15th and hadn't had the opportunity to
get it back to you at this point.

A  That's because 1 responded on the letter that you
sent me that I received on February, I,think it was, 7th.

Q My letter to you is dated February 3rd; is that
correct? | L

A  That's somewhere in there‘ I would have to find
that in my car here. I'm sitting in my front seat of my car,
remember. |

0 Yes.

I I do have it here in front of me.

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q Let me ask you then in general terms was the
letter that I gave you consistent with the same'version that
vou had heard from your own neighbors there, Mr. and |
Mrs. Baldwin, concernimg'thé history of the Berger line?

A There were afféw discfepancies‘

Q Let me go one step forward with you. 1In your same
packet that you submitted to the PuhliC'Utility Comnission,
could you turn to the letter that was wri:ten by Chuck and
Maxry Lau’Oskin, It's an undﬁted letter, but it would be the
first letter from the Oskins, and it starts with, "Dear
Neighbor, I'm sure by now you have seen the notice from" --

A 1 have it.‘ That's one 1 was iooking at first.

Q@ Again, would you turn vour attention to the second
line of the second paragraph. Could you read that?

4 "In talking to Don Shock (pheonetic), park

maintenance, and Mike Pierce, owner, Oakland Beach Water

Company, it appears that the problem is the old

one-and-a-half inch iron pipe which connects to the park line
at the wvalve near the pump house." |

c Continue.

A "The park line ends at the valve, and they will
not take responsibility for the maintenance of the, Quote,‘
unguote, private line‘whieh serves all of us.®

| G That seems td indicate by the term private line

that it was the understanding, the park's understanding, that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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you folks privatelykwould be responsible for maintaining that
line?

&  Correct. This is all the park's understanding.

Q If you wbuld turn in that‘same letter to the
naxaﬂﬁs~the~last raragraph and read that one.

y:9 "In an attempt to find a long-term solution to

,thiS/problem; 1 asked Mike to propose a fix that would make

this problem go away and be acceptable to the park so that
they would assume maintenance of our lines. ?or now we are
only repairing tha leak and filling the hole."

Q Now, you at your expense and the other owners's
expense replaced the line; is that correct?

A Yes, we have.

Q And consistent with that statement that's in that
letter, now the park has accepted and assumed maintenance of
the line, is that correct? |

A Yes, it is.

Q One of the policies of the Pennsylvania Utility
Commission, ore of the policies of Conneaut Lake Park, Mrs.
McCienahanf is to try to resolve our differences. I'w not
sure the Judge would view this as proper matter for this
hearing ox not. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I do.

BY MR. GREGG:

Q We have made an offer to you, and I'm not sure if

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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you actﬁally responded to it or mot.
| A Yes, I did, in my letter to you.

Q That means that you would reconsider it pending
your receipt of further documentation?

A  Yes. All I'm asking fcr is to see where this
agreement with Mrs. Berger is in writing. I‘would like to
see that agreement.

MR. GREGG: We do have a file that‘we were able to
retrieve, Your Honor, and it wasn't that easy because there

are correspondences with this Mrs. Berger, who was the

‘original developer that put in this private line, that date

back to the early 1960s. My letter was incorrect when I said
the 1970s, Mrs. McClenahan. This goes baék to the 1960s.

MS. McCLENAHAN: That was the one --

MR. GREGG: Mrs. McClenahan had asked that we provide

her with that, and Mrs. ReBrussier had some difficulty in

‘locating it, but we do have it now. If it would make any

difference after today that we provide what's in that file to
Mrs. McClenahan, we'd be happy to do so.

' MS. MCCLENAHAN: Yeah I'd like to see that.

BY MR. GREGG:

Q Just so I'm clear now, you arcd your property
owners in that area were not under any mandatory tapping
requirement; were you?

¥ You mean to this reconstructed line?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 761-7150
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0 No, to the old line'or the present line, you were
not compelled to buy water from the park?

A When the house was built, I don't know what the
situation was. When we bought the house, it had water from
the park. |

Q@ But if you so chose, you could drill your own well
there; could you not?

A Yeah.

Q In fact, there are several property owners on your
line that have their own private wells?

A True.

Q So you're not held captive by the park so the only
option you’havé is to buy their water? |

A No. That's not my only option, but I do pay a
maintenance fee, at least that's what I thought that's what
it was, a water fee.

G Am I correct just in trying to analyze your

complaint vis-a-vis Mr. and Mrs. Baldwin's letter and

Mrs. and Mr. Oskin's letter, am I cerrect logically assuming
that your position on this must be different than what Mr.
Baldwin and Mrs. Baldwin and what Mr. and Mrs. Oskin believe?
A We have been property owners for quite a bit
longer than Mr. and’Mrs. Oskin and Baldwin have been. Mr.

Oskin and Mr. Baldwin are‘the ones who were the voice for all

of us. All right? We didn't elect them to be our voice.

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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They just sc happened to be residential occupants more
frequently than we were, so they were the ones who deélt with
the park.

0 bkay. I guess my point was they seem to have a
different acknowledgment of what the history of facts are
than you seem to have?

A  They have accepted what the park has told them,

Mr. Gregg. I have been told things by the park in the past

that I Later found out were not accurate. That's why I guess
I'm a little more skeptical than they are. |

Q0 Okay. I just wanted to make sure I was clear that
you're taking a different position than your neighbors.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: If I may interject here, as‘I
understand it, Mr. Grego, you are going to sénd
Ms. McClenahan some documentation on the Berger agreement?

| MR. GREGG: Yes. It's not an égxaement‘ It's a

series of correspondence.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: From which an understanding might
be inferred?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

MS. McCLENRHAN: It does state in there then that
Mrs. Berger has agreed, and this is a genuine document from
the 1960s; corréct? ‘

ME. GREGG: Yes.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Okay.

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You'll review that and let me
know, Ms. McClenahan, whether cr not you wish to have the
complaint adjudicated. In other words, if you're satisfied
that Conneaut Lake is acting properly relying on this
understanding that it was a private line with no maintenance
obligat:ion, only a duty to supply water, your complaint might
go away. Do I understand correctly?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yes.

MR. GREGG: Thank you, That's all the questions I
have then for Mrs. McClenahan, Your Honor.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Are you going to offer vis-a-vis
Mrs. McClenahan's complaint any testimony from | |
Mts. ReBrussier?

MR. GREGG: I think we're satisfied that the issues
are established, Your Honor  No.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay, Mr. Franklin?

MR. FRANKLIN: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Did I adwinister an oath or
affirmation to you? No? Would you raise your right hand
please. The court reporter is helping me out. She told me I
didn't. Would you raise ycur right hand, please.

Whereupon,
HUBERT J. FRANKLIN, JR.,
havingybéen duly sworn; testified as follows:

DIRECT TESTIOMONY

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The last time you really scared me

when you said if this things keeps dragging on you might not

be alive. Here we are. We're both alive, and aren't we

happy about that today? Do you‘remember telling me that?
' MR. FRANKLIN: Yeah
‘JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Go ahead. Mr. Franklin, if you‘
would state your full name and mailing address, please.

MR. FRANKLIN: Hubert J. Franklin, Jr. 208 Bainbridge

~Drive, Aliquippa, PA 15001.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You're the complainant against

{ Conneaut Lake Park; Inc. Trustees; is that correct?

MR. FRANKLIN: That's correct, whoever was in charge.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What is the address of the service
property in the Conneéut Lake area? I presume you have a
property there?

MR. FRANKLIN: I do. 12626 Center Street, Conneaut
Lake.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Describe for me ydur complaint in
assence. |

MR. FRANKLIN: In 1999 a bill I received from a man in
charge was Harris, Gary Harris. I think his manager was
Perkio.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Perkiop?

MR. FRANKLIN: I think she was handling the affairs

then. The bills were coming out at 3 and 600. Then they

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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dropped it down to 2 and 4.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I'm not with you, sir. The
billg -~
MR. FRANKLIN: The bills coming out for the water park
the beginning of the year -
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The bill for your property?
MR. FRANKLIN: Right.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Are you billed quarterly,
monthly? |
MR. FRANKLIN: Théy give it ﬁo you on a yearly basis.

If you pay it in the front, they gave you a 20 percent

" discount.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: It's a flat rate?

MR. FRANKLIN: Rignt.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Go ahead. 1In 1999 you got a bill
for approximately, what, $6007?

MR. FRANKLIN: Well, they changed it and went to 4 and

:;’$300‘

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: They changed it when?

MR. FRANKLIN: Durihg the summertime.

JUSGE PORTERFIELD: Do you recall what your first bill
in 1999 was? | |

MR. FRANKLIN: I know I settled for $200.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You settled?

MR. FRANKLIN: They accepted $200 for the billirg for

COMMONWEATLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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that year.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You know, I wish Pittsburgh would
negotiate with me over my water bill. You'negotiéted,a rate
with them? , |

MR. FRANKLIN: They said they'd accept it.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: When about --

‘MR, FRANKLIN: It seems like anyone that went up there
and negotiated, they felt sorry for them. I guess that's the
way they worked. I don't know; I'm not quite sure of that.
Anyway, in my respect, they said it was 4 and $300. So T
went up and I says, "All right. I'm willing at this point to
give you $200 until we find out what the réal rates’are going
toc be." | |

~JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So for a whoie year of water you
pald $200?

MR. FRANKLIN: No, for a season. I'm up there for
three months.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have water available to

 you, or is it literally shut off?

MR. FRANKLIN: We shut our own off.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You shut your own off, drainpipes
and so forth?

MR. FRANKLIN: That's correct. So during that period

~of time, I decided we've got to find out what is the proper

rate and are they certified. 8o I sent in a complaint to the
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PLC in the year 1999.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD? Yes.

MR. FRANKLIN: They received it, and they sent to a
Jordan Stone, who'd become the new custodian of the park, the
information. He at the time took it, and from wha:z I
understand everything I received henceforth I Sent to the
PUC. I would call them up,‘tell,them I got this information.
They said, *Forward it to us."

In the meantime I asked them, I says, "Do you want me
td pay it?" They says, "You can‘t’pay it, " because they
haven't been certified and there was no rate set. 1 says,

"Well, I'm going to get troubles again. This is the way

~it's going to go." So I didn't pay anything. So the next

year, even after --
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Now we're into the’year 20007
MR. FRANKLIN: I sent you a whole chronological list.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You have to walk me thrcugh it.
MR. FRANKLIN: All right.
‘JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I have your packet of materials
Lere ;
MR. FRANKLIN: I should‘have sent even to Mr. Gregg --
‘JUDGE PORTERFTELD: You didn't send him a copy? He
kadn't entered an appearance yet when you SEnt me this.
MR. FRANKLIN: No. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD. Why don't you -- do you have your

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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packet of materials there?

MR. FRANKLIN: Right here. I'm loocking at it here.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Walk me through. |

MR. FRANKLIN: 7/99 filed a complaint with the
Bureau.  7/1999 complaint directed to the Erie office. They
in turn sent it to the Harrisburg office. 1}12/2000 received
notice PUC would handle the comwplaint, meeting planned for
Mr. Stoney Jordan, trustee.® |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Could you speak up a little bit,
sir. I‘'m having a little trouble hearing you.

| MR. FRANKLIN: This meeting is to establish service

rates, I was advised by the PUC not to pay the waCer‘bill
from Conneaut Lake Park until the PUC set the proper tates.
At this time I was billed £390 seasonal rate plus the
discount. On 1/31/2001 I telephoned the PUC who stated they
have not received any response from the Conneaut Lake Park
Water. 1 was advised not to pay’the water bill until the
abplication was complete and approved.

MR. GREGG: I'm going to object to the testimony, Your
Honor. Clearly it's hearsay, and it goes to a very important
iseue in the case, unless Mr. Franklin can document who it is
telling him and we have an opportunity to cross-examine that
person. |

MR. FRANKLIN: 3/17/2001.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Where are you, Mr. Franklin?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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MR. FRANKLIN: Year 2001.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Are you looking at a letter or
something?

MR. FRANKLIN: It was chronolegical order.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: I anw the first letter is 2003.
So it's not chronological. I see. You have a chronological
list of PUC contacts? |

MR. FRANKLIN: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Attached to that letter?

MR. FRANKLIN- Right. It goes right down the list.
2001, received a leltter from Coudeaut Lake Park Trustees. I
was billed for past year and this year $300 seasonal rate.

JUDGE PORTERFIELL: There is no point in reading that
one. What we'll do is subject to hearsay objections -~

MR. FRANKLIN: All this information was sent out to a
Mrg. Judy Carolson and Mr. Stan Brad (phonetic);rwho the
attorneys were at the PUC.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What 1'll do, Mr. Gregy, you
obviously don't have a copy of this packet as it is; do you?

MR. GREGG: No, I don't.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What I'll do is after the hearing

1'll have it copied and sent to you, and I understand the

'hearsay objections. 1It's perhaps background information, and

the hearsay objection will stand. If there is something

that's critical, perhaps we would have to schedule another
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hearing on Mr. Franklin's complaint for cross-examination or
whatever.

In any event, let's get down hard and clear what your
complaint is, Mr. Franklin. Your complaint so far as I
understand it is that there wasn't a rate on file with the
PUC. So you didn't feel that there was a legitimate rate
that Conneaut Lake Park could charge you?

MR. FRANKLIN: That's correct. That's'what the PUC |
told me, too. They said legally they couldn‘t charge for
water until they had cextification.

JUDGE'PORTERFIELD; They should give you free water,
you think?

MR. FRANKLIN: No. Ikdidn‘t say that.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: - But the PUC’tOld you they couldn't
charge you anybhing? | | |

MR. FRANKLIN: Until the certification. They said you
might have to go back and pay for watér;

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I see. The PUC did advise you

- that you could be retro billed?

MR. FRANKLIN: But I was'concernedAevén at that time,
I says, going back, that's going to build this water bill up
Lt a pretty «- |
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Sure.
MR. FRANKLIN: I'm willing to pay. Not thatkI'm

trying to get away from this arbitrarily.
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD; I understand.

MR. FRANKLIN: That's not my pointf

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I don't think anybody is accusing
you of that. ’

MR. FRANKLIN: My point wasyakay, let's settle the
thing. I even went back and T says, all right, if it's $150
and they gave me 15 percent off, I would have paid it each
yeér~

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What ﬁoint are you unhappy ébout
now?  You negotiated a rate for 1999.

MR. FRANKLIN: Mr. Gregg sent me a letter saying the
board he was talking to at Conneaut Lake would take $600.
That's --

CUDGE PORTERFIELD: I'm trying tc turn up‘mykvolume.
I can't get it up any higher. Mr. Franklin, you negotiated a
Wéter rate,'an,annual water rate for 1599; is that cbrrect?

MR. PFRANKLIN: i paid what they told me to pay.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: No. You paid them what you told

them you would pay.

MR. FRANKLIN: And they accepted it. That was
Mrs. Perkio. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So you don't have any complaint
about that year?
| MR. FRANKLIN: That's done. That*s finished. We're

talking from '99 on.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. So the year 2000.
MR. FRANKLIN: 2000, I didn‘'t pay it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You didn't pay anything?
MR. FRBENKLIN: No. |
JUDGE PORTERFIELDG. 2001,

MR. FRANKLIN: Didn't pay it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You didn't pay anything?
MR. FRANKLIN: No.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: 2002?

MR. FRANKLIN. 2002 is when the order came in.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What order?

MR FRANKLIN: From the BUC.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What did you pay in --
MR. FRANKLIN: They filed it on 4/24.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What happened?

MR. FRANKLIN: The application, according to this, was

£iled on 4/24.

20027

JUDGE PORTERFIELLD. Of 20027
MR. FRANKLIN: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What did you pay for water in

MR. FRANKLIN: $150 with a discount fcr‘the year 2003.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You paid 150 for the year 2002 and

with paying that you got a discoun:t --

MR. FRANKLIN: 2003‘ 2004 I paid for.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: You have paid this year?

MR. FRANKLIN: Right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: How much have you paid this year?

MR . FRANKLIN:'k$lSO. in other words, 1if they would
have done what the PUC said, put the application and filed,
$150 would have étarted and I would have been paying this
right along. They dragged their feet. They did everything

in the book. Even infcrmaticn out of the Tribune was sent

‘down to them about the way the park was being operated at the

time. I had no idea what was going to go on.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What do you think you owe for
2000, 20012 |

MR. FRANKLIN: I'm willing to pay the 150 less the
discount. | |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Fbr both years?

MR. FRANKLIN: = Yeah.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: How much was the discount for in
20037 o

MR. FRANKLIN: Théy’were giving -- one year was 20
percent, one year was 15 percent. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So in the one year, the -- you
paid 150 and then you got a 20 percent discount on the
following year? :

MR. FRANKLIN: Yeah. I think it depended on how hard

up for money they were.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717) 761~7150




[5e]

~}

e

14

15

16

16

19

20
21
22
23
24

25

46

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Well, Mr. Gregg has represented
that there is a tariff on file. This tariff on file, Mr.
Gregy, so far as you know, this applies to the application
territory? |

MR. GREGG: Yeah. That includes Mr. Franklin. Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD. Okay. So I guéss my question to
you, Mr. Franklin, is what is your complaint?

MR. FRANKLIN: Well, my complaint had already been
settled when they certified it.

| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Certified what?

MR. FRANKLIN: The park for the water,

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: ‘Whenever‘tbé application was
granted? |

MR, ERANKL;N: aAnd when that was certified, it was in
2002 . |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay.

MR. FRANKLIN: That was satisfied then. Up until
then, as the PUC told me, I didn't pay the bill because they
didn't do anything to hurry the certification up. In fact,
think if you got down to Harrisburg and,look‘at some of the
records, you'll find out they have very many difficulties
trying to put this thing together. As you say, hearsay and
they say. Well, get it from the people down there and I'm
sure you'll find out.

JUDCE PORTERFIELD: I can‘'t -- this is a hearing. I

I
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can't call the people in Harrisburg and find out. Okay.

MR. FRANKLIN: I'm willing to pay, as I said, what I

owe because I'm not that type of person.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: You don't sound like that kind cof

‘person, Mr. Franklin.

MR. FRANKLIN: They also insinuated that they owned
tke sewer. The sewer is not owned by them. We're not even
irnside the park. We pay Conneaut Lake's borough every year
or time with their discount.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Are you located in Conneaut Lake
Borough, or you just receive sewer service from Conneaut Lake
Befough? ’

MR. FRANKLIN: We just receive their sewage service.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I see. You're located in Summit
Township similar to Mrs. McClenahan?

MR. FRANKLIN: Right. We're located outside the park,
near the Fish Commissionh area.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So your complaint would be
completely satisfied if Conneaut Lake were willing to accept
somewhere in the neighborhood of $300 for the years 2000,
2001; 1is that correct? |

MR. FRANKLIN: That's correct.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Anything else you want to add, Mr.
Franklin, before Mr. Gregg has an opportunity to ask you

questions?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MR. FRANKLIN: The gquestion came up, someone asked'me
this, if I do something wrong there is a penalty and a fine.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Not always. If you spit on the
sidawalk, nobody jumps on you.

MR. FRANKLIN: If I break the law.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. Go ahead¢‘

MR. FRANKLIN: Certification was wmade by the park.

They dragged their feet. Where do they come in on this?

Does anything happen there? Mot that I care. I was just

o curious.

- JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Well, first of all ==

MR. FRANKLIN: It seems like everything is on the

'JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I don't know all the facts. I
den't xnow many of the facts in this case. But let me ask
you this, Mr. Franklin. You sound like a thoughtful, sincere
person that wants to understand. First of all, you
understand that Conneaut Lake Park ~- and I don't know all
the details -~ is asking to serve customers outside of their_
area. That's‘why they had to make an application. Do you
understand that? | |

MR. FRANKLIN: I understand.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So they're taking the initiative
to do that. Would you prefer them to say; "We don't want to

serve those people"?
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‘MR. FRANKLIN: They were doing that before, Judge.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What's that? Oh, T understand
they were doing it before, but the law requires that they be
ceftiﬁied or it be certified to provide that.

MR. FRANKLIN: -~ window --

JUDGE PORTERFIELD. Pardon? |

MR. FRANKLIN: They didn*t have a separate meter on
the water pipes, and they sent an engineer up there and found
oul they did have a separate electric uni:z there to take caré
of and they could tell how much was used. There's all these
little things in there that sort of fudged it up a little
bit.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: If Conneaut Lake’Pafk were willihg
te accept in the néighbcrhcod of szeo for your water usage,
you would withdraw your complaint?

MR. FRANKLIN: Withdraw, I'd send it te them, and I'd
want Mr. Gregg to send me a letter sayingylfm fully in
cempliance, up to date, when I send a check to them, because
I don‘t want to go through this again.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Gregg, do you have any
guestions for Mr. Franklin? |

MR. GREGG: 1 just have a few questions, Judge.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. GREGG:

Q First of all, Mr. Frarklin, I'm not sure if Judge

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CCMPANY {717} 761-7150
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Porterfield has been to Conneaut Lake Park or not but --
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Not for a few years.
BY MR GREGG:

Q  Basically, you live in an amusement park; is that

right? |
A No.
Q0  You live in amusewent park area; is that correct?
A I live outside the boundaries, vyes.

Q  ‘That water system that Conneaut Lake Park
maintains is to provide for Conneaut Lake Park?s facilities;
is that right?

A In the surrounding areas.

Q Their buildings, they have a water slide,

conzession stands, restaurants, hotels; is that right?

A  And they have rooming houses and cottages inside.

They have a trailer park that they supply water to.
| Q Sure. It just so happens that interspersed within

the amusement facility the restaurants. the hotels, and so
forth are private ownership cottages like you have; is that
right?

A Right.

Q You elected, did you not, when ydu purchased‘ycur
prapérty to purchase the park's water?

& At the time it was owned by a family by the name

of Flynn.
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0 Flynn family, that's right. kBut they -~

A  The Flynns come down and they says, “Yes. We'll
put you in. There's no problem at all. Tap in.®

Q You could have drilled a well; right? ‘They’
wouldn't have had a problem with that?

A That's the option. Right.

Q  How long have you owned your property, Mr.
Franklin?

A Since back in the late '80s, I guess,"

0  You knew and you have kind of made it a personal
project of yourself, but vyou knew when the Flynn family owned
the prcpercy and so on as ownership‘changeg that it wasn't a
PUC water suppliexr? You knew that; right? |

A . No. I didn‘t know it. ©No. I wasn't made aware
of that.

Q So you thought this was a PUC regulated utility
that you were purchasing from -- |

| & Being a large park, I’thought they followed the
rules and regulations like anyone else did. |

0 It only so happened that when you disagreed with
how much they wanted you to pay that you made a research
project out of thig?

)1 No. All I wanted Qas to f£ind out what is the
regular price. The surrounding area, I checked with

Meadville and checked the areas around here and what the
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water rates were, and it seemed tb me that there was a
discrepancy between the yearly rate, three months, or
seasonal rate.

Q  They provide water on a year-round basis, don't
they, to people that live there year-round?

A They do that‘live up there, 1 guess.

Q  You're the one who’only elected to use your
cottage for three months out of the year?

A  That's correct.

Q 4Is that right?

A  That's correct. I even have a letter here that's

mailed out implying that they were even servicing us with

sewer systems.

o vou agree that there have been a series of
different owners since you elected not to pay back in 20007

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Series of different owners of
Conneaut Lake Park?

MR. GREGG® Yes, Your EHouor.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Got it. Go ahead,kMr, Franklin.

A The sewer’sent this letter out.

Q Lfm not asking you about the sewerQ I'm asking
whether or not you were‘aware -~ |

A It ties in with it, because the water and the bill
were there at the same time. In this they're making a

statemernt that if you don't pay your bill, we're going to
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plug up your sewer.

Q That hasn?t‘been the pcsition of the current owner
or any --

A I xnow, but I'm just talking about before you got
into it, Mr. Gregyg.

Q Are you aware that the park is owned by a
nonprofit corporation basically owned by the community itselﬁ
as a community amusement park?

A Right now I don't know who's in charge of it. I

have no idea, but T do bhelieve they're trying to keep it

together and do the job.

8] You knew there have been significant‘ﬁinancial
problems that the park has had over the past fewkyears; is
:hat’right?

A Right, because I'm loocking at ~- right now I
pulled a packet out of what was in the Tribune about an
increase that the managér wanted.

Q By the way --

A Pay raises and all that.

Q@  Just to put one thing on the record here, do you

‘acknowledge that you received a letter frowm me dated Febfuary

Ird, 20047
A Yes, I do.
Q Do you also acknowledge that you did not respond

to that letter?
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A T did rot respond.

Q Thank you. I'm looking at an invoice. I'm not
sure since I don't have the --

&  The reason I didn't reSpond is because the Judge
had already set up the meeting. |

CUDGE PORTERFIELD: This isn't a meeting. It's a
hearing, Mr. Franklin.

A Hearing.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Go ahead.

A This is the second hearing on it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: No. The other was a prehearing
conference.

MR. FRANKLIN: Well -~

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: It wasn't an evidentiary hearing.
Go ahead.

A For a lack of terminology.

0] In my letter I said that Conneaut Lake Park would
«ike to resolve any problems they have concerning yocur
previous water billing; did I not? |

A That's right. In the meantime I was down with a
culd. | |

0 I'm looking at an invoice. I'm not sure if this
is in your packet or not or in the judge's packet, but
there's an invoice dated November 13th, 2002. It states

gseasonal water service at $150 and a past due balance of
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11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

22
23
24

25

55

1,200. Do you have that one?

2 Yeah.

Q  The one‘I'm looking at shows that you paid with
the discount 127.50 on December Sth, 20027

A For the coming year, yeah.

Q@ I wanted to clear that up. When vou paid that on
Decerber 9th, 2002,‘that was fér the 2003 water service; is
that correct?

A Correct.

Q We have nothing on our records showing that vou
actually made a payment that would have been credited to the
2002 seasonr. Do you have that? |

A  The 2002 bill was sent out, and you pay it in
2002, but it's for the next year. |

¢ So the Judge came up with an incorrect
interpretation. The true facts are you paid nothing for
2000, nothing for 2001, and nothing for 20022

A All right. So what's your point?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The point is I was under the
impression that you made a payment for‘the 2002 with a
discdunt for 2003, but in fact what you did was paid 2003,
according to what Mr. Gregd's representing, with a discount
possibly for 2004. Is that ccrrect, Mr. Gregg?

MR. GREGG: Yeah. That's my belief.

MR. FRANKLIN: What is your bottom line then?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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BY MR. GREGG:

Q My bottom line is you say you feel that there is
an obligation that you owe for the past years when you have
paid nothing.

A Then what do I pay?

Q@ That's for someBody else to determine, I guess.
There's three years, in other words, that you paid nothing?
All right. Then what do I pay?

We made you an offer; is that correct?

Yes.

Lo S & -

Have you rejected that offer?

A Based on the fact that there were discounts at
that point, and I would have paid that bill with discounts.
It would have been lesser than that.

Q  You keep talking about blaming the park for
dragging their feet in this matter, but actually you're
trying to use the fact that the park dragged their feet to
your benefit; aren't you?

)8 Mr. Gregy, please, I don't like your inginuations.

Q We've got --

A You're pushing a point there that I'm not in that
category at all that you're trying to eStahlish‘ I know
you're trying to get your points across, but I'm not that
type of person to begin with. All I am is I'm trying td

establish a rate. I would have paid it; The dragging of the
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feet or whatever came to the PUC bécause they said they sent
the information and never got anything from it. I called
again. They never got anything from it. I says, "What do I
do in the meantime?®

"Don't do anything until you hear from us." So let's
1ot get inte this thing of putting me in a spot like I'm the
one that's dragging anything. |

Q Let me ask you this question: You're éware that
since February of 2002 thé park has been subject to a tariff
as issuedkby the Pennsylvania Utility Commission? You knew
that; didn't vyou?

A I didn't know that.

Q  You did not know that. Okay. Since you have
knowr it, you haven't taken any steps to pay what you believe
is owed for these three years; have you?

A I was waiting o get the final answer from the
Judge to find out what I owe.

MR. GREGG: I would like, Your Honor; to receive the
packet from Mr. Franklin, because I would like to settle this
matter, but we can't reconcile hisg payment schedule with the
fact that we were showing a past due balance of $1,200. Part
éf that might be our fault because we have had several
different operators of Conneaut Lake Park even since 1899.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I understand there‘have been some

financial problems up there, and oftentimes when that happens
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paper trails can go awry. It will ﬁot prejudice mé. What
was the offer you made to Mr. Franklin?

MR. GREGG: I was basing it on the fact that we showed
$1,200 as owed. We offered him a $600 --

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Buy-out just to élose it down?

MR. GREGG: Yeah, cut it in half,

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: You might have difficulty
documenting the $600 -- I mean, the $1,2007

MR. GREGG: L would say that’may be -- I ¢can ask Ms.
ReBrussier.

MS‘ McCLENRHAN: Excuse me; Judge. I'm stili here.
Do I need to remain c¢n this line?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mrs. McClenahan, I don't see that
you do. 1s there anything else you want to add this
morning? -

MS. McCLENBHAN: All I want to confirm is that I will
get the Berger line file papers in the mail from Attorney
Gregq. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. Go ahead.

MS. McCLENAHAN: And if they state as he is telling me
they state that that agreement was made back in the '60s and
that's -~ ig that legal, Judge,'in your - |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I can't ~~’I'm not going to go
there. 1711 deal with that on a complaint basis, but‘that's

up to you to evaluate. I can't give you legal advice.
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MS. MCCLENAHAN: See, that waskmy whole -~ this is how
this all began. Remember? I just wanted to know can they
legally do this to me.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Legally do what to you?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Make me pay for maintenance of a
line. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELE: If it wasn't their 1ine,’it would
seem’~« I'm speaking as a layperson now. I'manE giving you
legal advice, but if you're convinced it's a private 1ine'or
if I were convinced it's a private line, the private line
means I have to wmaintain it or somebody has te waintain it.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Water companies do do that then?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Well, if it's a private 1ihe, it's
not the water company's line. Usually water companies aren't
charities ana,doing work for nothing.

MS. McCLENAHAN: Ckay.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1I'm just talking thinking out loud
off the top of wmy head. That's not a legal analysis.‘

MS. MCCLENAHAN: Yeah. All right. Well, if I ge:t
these papers and then I agree that it's ckay, this case will
be considered closed; is that correct?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Yes. You can write me a note or
give me a call within, say, 30, 45 days"

MS - McCLEKAHAN: Okay.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Thank you.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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MS. McCLENAHAN: The April 16th date you mentioned at
the beginning, I should ignore that? I havehft heard
anything about that. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Please igrore it. I just happened
te notice the date on it now as we started‘this hearing. So
if you have anything that's dated -- in fact, there is
something seriously wrong. Those dates gb‘back to 2003. The
hearing notice is February 2003, and the hearing is April
2003. | |

MS. McCLENAHAN: Yeah. It's Lbeen postponed.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD:  Okay.  Okay. That;s my fault.

MS . MCCLENAHAN Okay.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD; I just came across a hearing
notice yesterday that was dated 2003 that should have been
dated 2004. Those dates are correct as shown on that
notice.‘ Anyway, pleasé let me know within, say, és days

about the status of your complaint. You may want to withdraw

it if you're convinced that Conneaut Lake didn't have any

maintenance responsibilities on that so-called private line
or Berger line. Okay?

MS. McCLENAHAN: Okay.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: Thank you.

MS. McCLENAHAN: If I do not receive satisfaction,
then I'll continue my complaint.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD. Fine. Thank you. Good luck to
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you and best wishes with the surgery.
MS. MCCLENAHAN: Thank you.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Good day.
MS8. McCLENAHAN: Good-bye.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. Eack to Mr. Franklin, I'm

trying tec think where we were. We were talking about the

source of the $1,200 balance. One thing before I forget, Mr.

Gregg, would you also send me a copy of Conneaut Lake's
tariff on file?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD : Mr. Frapnklin, were you surprised
when you saw an invoice for $1,200?

MR. FRANKLIN: I was naturally shocked. Other things
that came out of this office --

MR. GREGG: Judge, let me ask Mr. Franklin.
BY MR. GRECG: | |

Q  Were you not getting invoices right along that

- showed an increasing balance for each year?

‘A But some of them are incorrect.

Q It wasn't that you received a bill at the end of
2602 for $1,200 and that was your first notice of a
delinquency. Don't give the Judge that impression, Mr.
Franklin.

A I'm not giving any impression. I'm trying to say

that some of them were incorrect. I had to mail them back.
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They‘d say, "We had yours mixed up with something else, ™ and
then they'd send the c¢orrect one out.
| @  That may be, but were you not getting annual bills
that showed an increasing balance that you owed?
A Yes, I was.
MR. GREGG: Okay,
MR, FRANKLIN: wWhy don’t’we wind this up then, Judge?
JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: I'm going te take a look at the

tariff. Mr. Gregg hasn't presented any kind of defense to

your complaint yet. If you want to resolve this thing for

whatever, that can be done now or later and get rid of the
complaint. 1If you didn't pay water for at least three years
and maybe before, it would seem to me you cwe something.

MR. FRANKLIN: I'm saying that. What do 1 owe, what
yaﬁksay I owe, and percentages in there?

JGDGE PORTERFIE&D: Forget'the pefcentages.

MR. FRANKLIN: Discounts.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Forget the discounts. I don't
know’iﬁ it's in the tariff or not and whether the tariff's
retroactive. What do you think the service was worth? Make
an offer. | |

MR. FRANKLIN: The first time I did I’took the $400
and divided by 12 and it come out to 30 some dollars a
month. 1 says a hundred ddllars‘ Then when the PUC come out

with 150, I says all right. I'd still take advantage of the
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discount. If 1 take 1~’

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Forget thé discount. Let's not
complicate things.

MQ. FRANKLIN: It comes down to abbut $480.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Would you withdraw your complaint

- 1f you paid $5007

MR. FRANKLIN: I'm going on the basis of the discount.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Please forget the discounﬁs. If I
write a decision, discounts are not going to be part of it.
You should want to walk away from here starting a new day and
being square with the water ccmpany‘ If you're not willing
Lo pay $500 for three years of water service, that's fine.
MR. FRANKLIN: All right. 1'1l --

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Gregg hasn't agreed to accept

| that.

~ MR. FRANKLIN: Why don't we do this ~-

MR. GREGG: We'd accept 500 to get Mr. Franklin's
matter settled. |

MR. FRANKLIN: You'll accept the 5007

MR. GREGG: We would acceptysoa. Mr. Franklin has a
motivation to try to have done better than anybody else in
this community. Sco he?ll have succeeded in that regard, Your
Honor. |

MR. FRANKLIN: Will youkaccept the 500 then?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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MR. FRANKLIN: Will I get a letter of confirmation?

“How do you want this 500? Do I have to pay it right away?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

MR. FRANKLIN: Will I get a confirmation from you, Mr.
William Gregg, when I send a check zo you‘confirming that
everything has been paid up until this year?

MR. GREGG: Yes. | |

MR. FRANKLIN: Clearly?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: No weasel words thereg were there,
Mr. Franklin.

MR. FRANKLIN: Pardon?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: No weasel words there. Yes is a
yes.

MR. FRANKLIN: It wasn't like that in the past.

JUDGE ?QRTERFIELD:k Maybe it's a nesw day and with the
new people in and so forth. |

MR. GREGG: I have explaiﬂed to Mr. Frankiin that it's
a new day and there's a whole different group of people that
are running the park. |

MR. FRANKLIN: All right. I'll send a $500 check, and
I'm gsending it directly to you, Mr. Gregg.

MR. GREGG: Yes, sir. |

MR. FRANKLIN: BAlso, Judge, if you would confirm the

same thing to me.
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1I'm not going to confirm anything,
Mr. Fraﬁklin. Tnat's not my role. The understanding i1s on
thé record and I have no .-

MR. FRANKLIN: So I don't have té go through this
again and again -~ |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The facts are on the record. Mr.
Gregg has accepted on behalf of his client $500 to bring you
up to the year 2004; is that correct, Mr. Grégg?

MR. GREGG: Yes.

MR. FRANKLIN: I'll have the check in the mail to you.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: May I take it then that you will
withdraw your complaint today oﬁ the record, Mr. Franklin?

MR. FRANKLIN: Asisoon as he ieceives -- 1 receive
the ~-

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Settlement in full»

MR.‘FRANKLINE From him, right.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Would you copy me in on that, Mr.
Gregy?

MR. GREGG: Yes, Judge.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: In view of that iesolution, I will
not send you a copy of Mr. Franklin's packet, if that's okay.

MR. GREGG: That's fine.

MR. FRANKLIN: It would have been good if you would
have had them in the beginning. That would have been nice.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What I‘m getting from Mr. Gregg is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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a copy of Conneaut's tariff on falc; and that's in part to
resolve the application matter, and a copy of his letter to
Mr. Franklin indicating the $500 brings him curreht up
through 2003. Okay?

MR. FRANKLIN: I'd paid for four.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Pardon?

MR. FRANKLIN: I paid for this year. 1'm on the books
on that. 1 would like to know what was that tariff that I
keep hearing you talk about? What was that consisting of?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: A tariff is & -- that is the

authority of the water company to bill you and collect.

There has to be a valid tariff on file or there should be;
That's not to say -- whether or not a tariff is on file is a
matter between the Comuission and the utility. Customers can
pick up the ball on that, but it's somewhat technical but
nek. I'm using weasel words now. |

MR. FRANKLIN: I wasn't aware -- Mr. Gregg asked me,
and 1 wasn't aware of those tariff proceedings.

JUDGE PORTERFIELL: He's sending me a copy of whatever
is on file. Thank you, Mr. Franklin. Best wishés to you and
for good health and longevity, et cetera. I appreciate you
resolving this matter with Conneaut Lake .

MR. FRANKLiN: Thank vyou.

JUDGE PCORTERFIELD: with thatyi‘ll bid vou good day,

and good day, Mr. Gregg and Ms. ReBrussier.
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MR. GREGG: Thank you, Your Honor.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Good day. Based on resolution of
the complaints, what was previocusly identified as ALJ Exhibit
No. L, Mrs. McClenahan's complaint, and what wasg identified
as ALJ Exhibi: No. 2; Mr.  Franklin's complaint, I have
withdrawn those exhibits from the record.

{Whereupon, this hearing was adjourned at 11:09 a.m.)
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter,

that the foregoing proceedings were taken stenographically by

me, and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my

direction; and that this transcript is a true and accurate

,reéord‘to the best of my ability.
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